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Our Core Principles

Teaching is a craft and teachers are professionals
We encourage the pursuit of excellence in the craft of
teaching; students benefit from excellent teachers
Every adult in a school is an educator

We spend money on people, programs, and ideas
We enhance district spending but should never be a
substitute for it

We Fund Professional Development
We Honor and Celebrate Teachers
We Engage the Community
We Outline our Governance
We Thank our Donors

In this report:

We focus on long-term, not short-term, goals of
education
We strive for a diverse and transparent culture

We are not political
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Message from our Leadership
Dear Friends,

We are pleased to share with you our 2022 Annual Report, covering activities from
July 1, 2021 until June 30, 2022.

While last year was a bit rocky, and presented everyone with some challenges,
there were definitely some bright spots of which the BEF is proud.

We were thrilled to begin the year with the return of our Margaret Metzger Fellows
event. Six amazing educators from across the District spoke thoughtfully and
powerfully about teaching in Brookline. The audience was both in person and could
watch it via live-stream, and the whole event is currently linked on our website if
you are interested in watching it now - or again. We are always excited to
celebrate the life of Margaret Metzger with an annual event, but gathering
together in September of 2021 felt extra special as we embarked on the road
back to “normal.”

We held our Fifth Grade Spelling Bee in person as well, and the students bravely
and valiantly did their best despite the added challenge of masking that made it
harder to hear enunciation clearly. Similarly, we transitioned our annual Trivia Bee
fundraiser to an online event to suit the time. It was surprisingly fun overall, if not
quite as festive as in-person.

Liz
Elizabeth Ascoli,
BEF Executive Director

Catherine
Catherine Burke,
BEF Board President

Amazingly, Brookline teachers continued to apply for grants, despite an extraordinarily difficult year, and
that was a bright spot for the BEF. We funded a number of very creative Idea Lab grants, Teacher
Grants, and Collaborative Grants. And we were pleased to be able to continue to support the District
systemwide with impactful grants, including an increased number of SEED facilitators.

Our Celebrating Teachers event was also, happily, in person and the BEF was delighted to present our
Caverly Awards for outstanding teaching to two amazing educators, Nicole Chasse, a Kindergarten
teacher at FRR, and Joslyn Vendola, a Math teacher at Brookline High School’s ExCEL program.

Of course, the pandemic reared its head in a number of ways that made the year challenging and
uncertain, and in many ways it was not the year that anybody hoped it would be. We at the BEF are
determined to focus on the positive, however. We chose to recognize the guidance teams at all of the
schools with thank-you gifts, well aware of all the hard work they did all year with the students, much of
it under the radar.

As ever, none of these efforts would be possible without you, our steadfast supporters. We are so proud
to show you what the BEF has done to help Brookline teachers to feel more confident, heard, seen,
professional, and essential. We know that this support trickles down to all Brookline students. We are so
grateful that you donate what you can, because you know the value of the amazing education our
children receive every day.

Thank you! We hope you will enjoy perusing the rest of this report. Feel free to reach out to us with any
ideas or questions.

All the best,
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We Fund Professional Development

We fund four types of grants: Teacher, Collaborative, 
Idea Lab, and Systemwide.

Each year, the BEF awards grants to Brookline teachers, staff, and
administrators from preschool through grade 12. These grants allow educators
to deepen their learning, develop leadership and other professional skills,
experience professional renewal, test innovative educational ideas, or pursue a
passion to share with their students. Every student in every Brookline classroom
benefits from BEF grants.

 FY22 Grants by School 
(many grants included
participants from
multiple schools)

 (% of 51 total grants)

 FY22 Grants by Grant Type 
(out of 51 total grants)
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Teacher Grants awards up to $3,000 for individual or
small groups of educators

Buteyko Breathing Training
Mary Angione, BHS
Ms. Angione was trained in the Buteyko
breathing method, a corrective breathing
technique, which she brought to the
students in her Mind and Body class for
experiential learning, as well as to help
the broader BHS community with anxiety,
trauma, and asthma.

Art Retreat for Educators at
Snow Farm
Basha Goldstein-Weiss, Lincoln
Ms. Goldstein-Weiss attended an art
retreat for educators at Snow Farm,
where she gained a better understanding
of mosaic art, which she then
implemented at the Lincoln school for a
collaborative art project.

Wilson Reading System Training
Lindsey Blackman, Ridley
Ms. Blackman received training in this
intensive, multi-sensory literacy program
so that she may better assist her
students who are struggling to become
life-long readers.

Wilson Reading System,
Introductory Course
Brianna Fraser, Baker
Ms. Fraser participated in introductory-
level training in this intensive, multi-
sensory literacy program.

Improved Interoception:
An Evidence-Based Approach

Perri VanderClock & Rachael Mathieson,
BHS & Runkle
These educators, a Districtwide Speech
and Language Pathologist and a
Districtwide Occupational Therapist, took
a course to better understand the
sensation of how the body feels on the
inside. This will help them support their
students' diverse emotional, language,
sensory, and social needs.

Collaborating with Indigenous
Communities in Mexico
Marta Fuentes & Lindsay Davis, BHS
Ms. Davis and Ms. Fuentes traveled to
Mexico to visit three indigenous
communities. They visited local institutions
and cultural and historical landmarks and
interviewed local indigenous inhabitants
about what life is like for them. Recordings
of these interviews allowed BHS students to
learn from these different voices.
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Teacher Grants, continued

Courses on Technology to Teach
Spanish as a Second Language

Elena Cruz Lopez, BHS
Ms. Lopez took courses to improve her
online teaching skills and acquire digital
tools for her language classroom. She
focused on assessment and technology,
teaching using presentations, and
balancing technology with other modes of
teaching.

201: Mindfulness in the Classroom

Francesca Stark, Driscoll
Ms. Stark participated in a course on
Mindfulness in the Classroom, so that she
can help her students to improve their
ability to focus, develop self-regulation,
and social emotional well-being.

Putting Project Based Learning Into
Practice
Elyse Terry, Heath*
Ms. Terry participated in a project based
learning course to help her create and
enhance existing units in social studies
that are highly engaging for her middle
school students.

Teaching, Learning, and Leading for a
Racially Just Society

Laura Tanis, BEEP & Heath
Ms. Tanis attended a Teachers College
seminar called "Reimagining Education:
Teaching Learning and Leading for a Racially
Just Society." She plans to enhance her pre-
K curriculum to emphasize the strength of
diversity and to work towards justice for
everyone.

Coral Reef Project
Heather Giblin, BHS
Ms. Giblin attended the Bermuda Institute of
Ocean Sciences Coral Reef Ecology Course 
 to expand her scientific background in the
biology and ecology of coral reefs and bring
the knowledge back to the seniors in her
Marine Biology class. She then worked with
students to design, build, and maintain coral
reef tanks in the new STEM wing of the high
school.

"I really appreciate that Brookline gives its
teachers opportunities to get students
involved in exciting projects through these
grants. This is one of the things that makes
Brookline stand out as an exceptional place
to teach." 

- Sophie Gorlin, BHS English teacher
"Feminist 'Zine", FY22 Idea Lab grant

*recipient of additional special award; see page 16 2022 Annual Report page 5



Climate Science in the High Arctic
Mark Goldner, Heath*
Mr. Goldner, a 7th and 8th-grade science
teacher at Heath, joined scientists in the
Norwegian Arctic in a long-term study of
how glacier systems respond to climate
change, in order to bring authentic science
research into the classroom and develop
projects for Brookline students around
polar and climate science.

The Right to Speak for Itself
Marcie Miller & Mark Wheeler, BHS
This grant allowed two American History
teachers to travel to Alabama, Mississippi
and Tennessee to explore the geography
of Jim Crow and the Civil Rights
movement. Both gained a deeper
understanding of the geography and 
 history of the south so they may teach
about these subjects with more passion
and first hand knowledge.

Coaching New Teachers for Equity
and Resilience: A Transformational
Approach
Natalie Dean, Pierce
Ms. Dean participated in courses to
expand and refine her coaching for equity
and resilience for new teachers. In her work
with newer educators in the District, Ms.
Dean built awareness of and interrupted
educational inequities in classroom
management and instruction, student
participation and performance, family
partnerships and school culture.

Exploring and Learning Afro-
American Music
Pedro Barroso, BHS
Mr. Barroso traveled to Oaxaca, Mexico to
learn to play the drums and claves and
then taught his Spanish students to play
the drums and other instruments brought
to the New World during the European
conquest and colonization.

Myth-CBA: Encouraging Student
Reading Using Mythology
Julie Seifert, Ridley
Ms. Seifert, Librarian at FRR, participated in
a semester-long online graduate course
on Greek mythology and culture,
culminating in a week-long study tour of
Greece. She then developed a new school-
wide reading program to promote reading
of mythology, culminating in a vote for the
student's favorites.

Reading Intervention Training
Robert Mulvey, Baker
Mr. Mulvey attended a workshop to bring the
essentials of the Orton-Gillingham reading
technique to older students who also need
help with reading and decoding assistance.

*recipient of additional special award; see page 16 2022 Annual Report page 6



Collaborative Grants
awards up to $20,000 for
groups of educators in
collaboration

Keys to Beginning Reading in
Kindergarten
Maggie Canniff (Lincoln); Andrea Beaser
(Lincoln), Nicole Chasse (Ridley), Sarah
Conroy (Heath), Liz Exton (Lawrence),
Dominique Ferdinand (Lawrence), Kristen
Haynes (Runkle), Becky Koocher (Heath),
Tanya Paris (Pierce), Garnet Sarro
(Lincoln), Laura Stillman (Driscoll), Marie
Tull (Baker)

Grade 4 Social Justice Education
Justin Brown (Lawrence); Tatiana Beckwith
(Heath), Josephine Bouquet (Driscoll),
Carlie Espinosa (Baker), Alyssa Henry
(Baker)

"Through our collaborative efforts, I was able
to learn from the vast and diverse teaching
experiences of my colleagues. Our discussions
pushed my thinking about the differences
between multicultural education, social
justice education, and culturally responsive
teaching ... [A]fter our collaborative work, I
worked to adjust my teaching practices and
lesson content to address these dimensions of
equity." 

- a participant in "Grade 4 Social Justice
Education" FY22 Collaborative grant

The Classroom is All Around Us:
Gardening and Outdoor Learning for
All Students (Year 2)
Nicole Chasse (Ridley), Tanya Paris & Lauren
Ockene (Pierce); Jo Bouquet (Driscoll), Randy
Bradley-Campbell (Ridley), Caroline Cadwell
(Ridley), Eowyn Daly (Pierce), Carolyn DiPierro
(Ridley), Martha Gammie (Lincoln), Ashley
Haese (Runkle), Tim Hintz (Pierce), Marney
Howes (Baker), Lisa Karalis (Baker), Amy Lewin
(Baker), Amanda Kretschmar (Pierce), Daniel
Lipton (Ridley), Bob Miller (Heath), Jonathan
Norwood (Lawrence), Olivia Reyelt (Driscoll),
Peter Sakura, Karen Shashoua (Heath), Jodie
Waldesbuhl (Lincoln), Sue Zobel (Lincoln)
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BHS Data Squad: Achieving Equity
Through Action & Accountability

Brian Poon; Scott Barkett, Zac Broken Rope,
Joanne Burke, Malcolm Cawthorne,
Lindsay Davis, Loring Greene, Stephanie
Hunt, Kendall Jones, Evan Mousseau, Lisa
Redding, Lisa Rodriguez, Jennifer Spencer,
Danielle Thiessen, Hayley Wells, Summer
Williams (BHS), Matt Dubois (Districtwide)

Endangered Sea Turtle Research

Yasameen Sharif (Baker); Brandon Chan
(Lawrence), Eric Hazlinsky (Driscoll),
Alejandra Muñoz Traub (Lincoln)

Overcoming School Avoidance

Sara Ladner Apollo; Leighann Allocca, Kelly
de Oliveira, Mike de Young, Annie Eagle,
Elsbeth Leslie, Brendan McCarthy, Devon
Oberle (Winthrop House/ExCEL/BHS)

Exploring Local Climate Change
Across Disciplines

Briana Brown & Roger Grande (BHS); Mary
Angione (BHS), Susan Balogh (Baker),
Justin Brown (Lawrence), Sam Dickerman
(BHS), Melissa London (Pierce), Shelley
Mains (BHS), Chris Smith (Pierce),
Francesca Stark (Driscoll), Erin Wallace
(BHS), Sue Zobel (Lincoln)

Teachers As Scholars

Malcolm Cawthorne (BHS), Rachel Hayashi
(Heath), Mayra Hernandez (BHS), Terry
Jewell (Lawrence), Sharon Kiernan
(Lawrence), Annice Kra (Pierce), Laura
London (Pierce), Dianne Muendel
(Lawrence), Yael Neeman-Schubert
(Ridley), Meghan Walsh (Runkle), Lindsay
Wise (BHS)

Antiracist Teaching in the English
Department: National Conference
for Teachers of English

Talmadge Nardi; Eric Colburn, Julia Rocco
(BHS)

Articulating Our Vision in K-8 World
Language

Kristen Avila (Pierce), Cecilia Costanzo
(Driscoll), Emily Day (Lawrence), Ana Elkhessasi
(Ridley), Kristen Kenny (Lincoln), Maria del Pilar
Lombana (Ridley)
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Collaborative Grants, continued

Be The Change (Part 2)
Chris Smith; Caitlin Gallagher, Stephanie
Goodman, Melissa London, Joeanna
McPherson (Pierce)

Math For All
Julie Boss, Matt Rosenthal, & Norma
Gordon (Districtwide); Natalie Dean,
Nadine Moll (Districtwide), math teachers
from all K-8 schools

TESOL (Teachers of English to Speakers
of Other Languages) Conference 2022

Yael Neeman-Schubert (Ridley); Katya
Babitskaya (BHS), Amy Ostroff (Baker), Mindy
Paolo (Districtwide), Gretchen Thompson
(Lincoln), Daina Zhou (Driscoll)

We thank the BEF for their generous grant ...
We gained valuable knowledge and skills ... ,
had meaningful discussions with colleagues
from around the country and the world, and
brought back to Brookline a wealth of
knowledge and innovative ideas.
Collaborating on the workshop and
participating in the conference was a
transformative experience for us as a team."

- Yael Neeman-Schubert, Ridley
"TESOL Conference" FY22 Collaborative grant

ABAI (Applied Behavior Analysis
International) Convention 2021
Emily Leonard (Runkle); Melissa Castro,
Theresa Cote, Theresa Girardi, Ashley
Haese, Michiko Hattori, Rachel Mekler,
Shenandoah Paun, Jenna Snow, Jillian
Watts (Runkle), Melissa Devine
(Districtwide)

It Is Magic! Maximizing Joy and
Compelling Language Input in
Elementary World Language
Classes
Wan Wang (Driscoll); Lauren Finucane
(Pierce), Zoe Kern (Lawrence), Alison Kerr
(Runkle), Marta Pedrero Motis (Heath),
Shenandoah Paun (Runkle)
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Meghan Kennedy Justice (BHS); John Andrews,
Rachel Eio, Marisel Figueroa, Jen Martin,
Anthony Meyer, Darby Neff-Verre, Josh Paris,
Brian Poon, Stephanie McAllister Poon, Lisa
Redding, Jenee Utarro, Ed Wiser (BHS)

Activating Equity: Professional
Development Workshop for BHS
Leaders

"BEF provided BHS leaders with a unique
opportunity to work together to examine our
school through an equity lens and begin to
think about how to move forward and work
toward minimizing clearly documented
equity gaps. It provided us with a common
language and theory with which to
understand these important issues and,
finally, gave BHS leaders some ideas about
how to work with faculty to help confront the
challenges we face. This absolutely would
NOT have happened without BEF funding."

 - Meghan Kennedy-Justice, BHS
"Activating Equity" FY22 Collaborative grant

Donna Sartanowicz (BHS); Amelia Black
(Pierce), Elizabeth Brennan (BHS), Megan
Burdy Kaufman (Baker), Basha Goldstein-
Weiss (Lincoln), Amanda Hockensmith
(Heath), Renée Silva (Lawrence), Gwen Vitti
(Lawrence)

National Art Education Association
Annual Conference

Education is Social Justice Work:
Carrying Forward and Living Out the
Legacy of Florida Ruffin Ridley

Jen Buller (Principal, Ridley); all Ridley
School staff
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Idea Lab Grants
awards up to $1,000 to be spent
during the same year on project
based learning

KEEP Club Presents: Signs of Nature
Francesca Stark & Olivia Reyelt, Driscoll
Ms. Stark and Ms. Reyelt designed and
implemented a project and curriculum kit
for kids to explore the environment
outside the school and communicate
with the community about preserving
flora and fauna. The kit will be shared
with other educators around the district
for replication.

Understanding Our Differences
Lauren Snickenberger, Runkle
Ms. Snickenberger, Runkle guidance
counselor, created new kits for use in a
revised, updated “Understanding our
Differences” program focused on visual
impairment, hearing impairment, and
autism, which she piloted with 4th and
5th graders and then shared with other
schools around the district.

Strengthening Community
Using Theater Arts
Sara O'Shea & Elyse Terry, Heath
This grant funded a consultant-led
process drama workshops for 6th-7th
grade ELA students, using theater arts
to develop empathy. Ms. O'Shea and
Ms. Terry will now be able to
implement this program
independently in future years, and will
teach other educators to do so as well.

"Off The Wall" Video Production to
Build Community
Tim Hintz, Pierce
Mr. Hintz, the Pierce K-2 guidance
counselor, continued producing his
popular video series, with new episodes
helping students to get to know school
staff and become more familiar with their
school and town communities.

BEEP Fiber Lab
Molly Richard, BEEP on Beacon
Ms. Richard installed a loom and sewing
machine in her pre-K classroom, creating
a "Fiber Lab" for students to create fiber-
based art projects through weaving,
sewing, and quilting.

“Receiving a BEF grant gave me the chance to
get intellectually refreshed. With BEF support, I
was able to strengthen my skills and
ultimately to do more interesting and
meaningful projects with my students!“

-Elyse Terry, Heath middle school teacher
"Putting Project Based Learning Into Practice"

FY22 Teacher grant
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Wind Turbines
Matt Picard, Ridley*
Mr. Picard guided his 5th grade students
in researching and building working,
energy-generating wind turbines.

Welcoming Outdoor Furniture:
GSA@Lincoln
Leah McGowan & Ben Stein, Lincoln
Mr. Stein and Ms. McGowan, overseeing
the Lincoln School GSA club, purchased
outdoor furniture to be painted and
decorated by students in a group art
project around designing welcoming
outdoor community spaces.

Feminist 'Zine
Sophie Gorlin, BHS
Ms. Gorlin supervised her students in the
creation and printing of the second issue
of a feminist student 'Zine, exploring the
theme "The Male Gaze". The issue
contains student-created poetry, essays,
and visual artwork, with all editing and
layout work done by students.

Drum Circles
Daniel Lipton, Ridley
This grant funded a consultant to work on
social-emotional learning with 2nd grade
students using percussion in the context
of a drum circle. Mr. Lipton can now train
other educators to use these techniques
in their classrooms.Winter-Proofing the Runkle Garden

Ashley Haese, Runkle
This grant funded the construction of
additions and tenting to the school's
outdoor garden, to expand the growing
season through the winter and facilitate
year-round outdoor educational
programming.

quote

"I would say that this grant allowed
me to add a whole new level of
engagement, learning, and impact to
an existing project."



-Matt Picard, Ridley 5th grade teacher

"WindTurbines" FY22 Idea Lab grant

*recipient of additional special award; see page 16 2022 Annual Report page 12



Systemwide Grants
grants made to the district to
further central office goals for
Brookline educators throughout
the system

Reading Between the Lines: Special
Training in Reading (year 3)
This grant continues to provide
specialized training for special educators
and speech-language pathologists
across the district. This summer, 12
special educators (at least one from
each Brookline K-8 school) will attend a
phonics training program that will bolster
tiered literacy interventions across their
schools.

Massachusetts Partnership for
Youth (MPY) Annual
Membership Fee
This grant funds the Office of Student
Support's membership in the
Massachusetts Partnership for Youth,
which in turn provides training
opportunities for educators and clinicians
across the district. The OSS plans to use
selected trainers and workshops as part
of its opening of school professional
development for Social Emotional
Learning and Executive Functioning
support with all teachers and staff.

Funding Stipends for Facilitation of
SEED (Seeking Educational Equity
and Diversity)
This grant funded the training of 12
additional Seeking Educational Equity
and Diversity (SEED) trainers, who in turn
engaged an additional 150 Brookline
educators in their own identity journeys
with respect to bias and racism,
preparing them to teach effectively in a
diverse community.

Principal Mentors

This grant facilitates the mentoring of
new principals by more experienced
administrators, so as to better set up the
new principals for success in Brookline. In
FY22, new principals David Youkilis of
Driscoll and Donna Finnegan of Runkle
received mentors.

Superintendent Mentoring
through NSIP
This grant provided a mentor from the
New Superintendent's Induction Program
(NSIP) to the Public Schools of Brookline's
new superintendent, Dr. Linus Guillory, as
well as content with a cohort of new
Massachusetts superintendents over the
course of Dr. Guillory's first year in
Brookline.

"Attending [this conference] has changed
me in more ways than I can count. It was a
powerful and eye opening experience. I was
able to assess my own teaching practices,
examine my own biases, share openly,
listen to testimonies of students and
teachers of color, and so much more. I am
so grateful to the BEF for providing me with
this opportunity.”

- Laura Tanis, , BEEP teacher
"Reimagining Education" 

FY22 Teacher grant
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In FY22 the BEF awarded
over $250,000 in grants! 
Here's how that amount was
allocated across grant type.

Early Education Funds

Thanks to the generosity of our donors, the BEF is thrilled to support all
Brookline Early Education Program classrooms with two special funds, the BEEP
Opportunity Fund and the Vicki C. Milstein Early Education Fund.

The BEEP Opportunity Fund supported art education across all BEEP
classrooms.

The Vicki C. Milstein Early Education Fund supports preschool and
kindergarten teachers through the BEF's Teacher, Collaborative, and Idea Lab
grant programs.
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We Honor and Celebrate Teachers

Margaret Metzger
Fellowship

In 2014, the BEF established a fellowship
program to honor Margaret Metzger, who
taught English at BHS for more than 40 years,
influencing thousands of students and
educators through her teaching, writing, and
mentoring.

Since 2014, this program has been a highlight of the BEF program calendar. Past
Fellows often say it is a highlight of their teaching careers as well. Each year, six
selected Fellows meet for a week during the summer with their Coach, John
Andrews, BHS English Department Chair. Together, they work on personal essays
about teaching, which are presented to the public at a special event in the Fall.

"For the last 15 years, some of the
most important professional

development I've experienced was
made possible by the BEF. The BEF

nourishes teachers."
-John Andrews, BHS English

Department Chair

2021 Margaret Metzger Fellows

check out the 2021
Metzger Event on our

YouTube channel!

Will Gordon (Lawrence paraprofessional), Colleen
Kavanagh (Runkle 5th grade), Wan Wang (Driscoll,

Mandarin), Alisa Conner (BHS Spanish), Zac Broken Rope
(BHS English), Susan Balogh (Baker, 7th grade social studies)
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2021-2022 Award Winners

Ernest R. Caverly Awards
2022

Nicole Chasse & Joslyn Vendola

Ernest R. Caverly Awards for Excellence
in Teaching were presented to Nicole
Chasse, kindergarten teacher at Ruffin
Ridley, and Joslyn Vendola, ExCEL/math
teacher at BHS. Watch their thoughtful,
inspiring speeches on YouTube here:

check out this year's
Caverly speeches on our

YouTube channel!

The David E. Pradell
award was presented
to Heath middle school
teacher Elyse Terry, for
her work learning to
implement project
based learning in social
studies instruction. 

The Charlie Baker Legacy
award was presented to
Mark Goldner, Heath
middle school teacher, for
his climate change
research trip to the Arctic.

The Idea Lab Catalyst
Innovation award was
presented to Ridley 5th
grade teacher Matt Picard
for implementing a project
on building and studying
wind turbines.
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We Engage the Community

5th Grade
Spelling Bee

Congratulations to winner Kris Barbarin of Heath, and to runners-up Raj Amin
of Baker and Felice Vitolo of Pierce. 

Fifth graders from around Brookline came
together for the 24th BEF Spelling Bee in
November. Free and open to all 5th graders in
Brookline Public Schools, the Bee is a treasured
community tradition.

Generous support from the Martel family and Dr.
Sally Roth help make this event possible.

Brookline Librarian Caroline Richardson served as Pronouncer. 
Meghna Chakrabarti, Brookline Police Sergeant Casey Hatchett, and Officer
Katie McCabe (with support from Bear) served as Judges.
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Team Brookline

125th Boston Marathon
October 11, 2021

126th Boston Marathon
April 18, 2022

This year, we were fortunate to participate in not one but TWO runnings of
the iconic Boston Marathon. We are so grateful for the hard work and

dedication of all of our Team Brookline runners!

Thank you Steph, Chima,
Chris, Josh, Bob and Alan!

Thank you Zoe, Emily,
Sarah, Claudio, John

and Crystal!
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The BEF thanks our
guidance counselors &

social workers

This Spring, the BEF was thrilled to bring a small treat
and our sincere thanks to each of Brookline's
guidance counselors and social workers, in all of our
schools. These professionals' caseloads surged and
the need for support was unprecedented - yet they
met the challenge with caring skill.

"What is more valuable than easing worries and
creating space for what is most meaningful? I
would not have taken the 201 Mindfulness course
if the BEF had not funded it. I would have just said
I would make my way on my own. Going in felt
like a luxury and coming out felt like a necessity."

-Francesca Stark, Driscoll
"201 Mindfulness in the Classroom" 

FY22 Teacher grant
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Thank You to our Corporate Partners!

We were grateful this year to once again hold a Trivia
Bee, in a hybrid format, where we could connect with

our community of educators and donors. We hope next
year we will be able to come together entirely in person!

The partnership and support of many local businesses allows the BEF to hold
special events and greatly enhances our ability to fund grants.

Thank you!
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Our Governance

Board of Directors
2022

Staff

Catherine Burke, President
Jennifer Rothstein, Secretary
Alan Kurd, Treasurer
Lisa Ting, Vice President, Fundraising
Devon Powell, Vice President, Programs and Grants
Laura Perras, Vice President, Communications
Karyn Wang, Executive Committee, At Large
Gavin Andrews, Executive Committee, At Large

Crystal Chang
Amy Deutsch
Jessica Flaherty
Beth Gilligan
Rachel Goldman
Dionne Graham
Paul Greer
Belinda Hsu
Chima Ikonne
Sarah Johnson
Shalini Kasida

Anne Kelly
Alexandre Lecarme
Petia Loukova
Marisa Nucci
Padmaja Raman
Cathleen Schoen
Tam Sitkoff
Kate Weeks
Diane Pokorny Wilson
Molly Yankovitz

Elizabeth Ascoli, Executive Director
Jennie Roffman, Associate Director

Linda Okun, Office Administrator, Volunteer

BEF Board members, Brookline
principals, and Superintendent
Guillory presenting this year's

Caverly Awards to the recipients.
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BEF Advisory
Board

Kathleen Ames
Katie Bacon
Elizabeth Boen
Deborah Brooks, Founder
Linda Carlisle
Emily Dolbear
Marc Foster
Nancy Bader Gardiner
Steven Herscovici
John Hodgman, Founder

Chobee Hoy
Richard Kazis
Skye Morrison Kramer
Dana Lazowski
Kate Leness
Judy Levenson
Stephen Morrissey
Nancy Munkundan
Mneesha Nahata
Mary Lynn Pergantis
David Pollack

Ian Roffman
Susan Rothstein
Kay Schlozman
Kathleen Sheehy
Kate Silbaugh
Sam Solomon
Brenda Sullivan
Margaret Talmers
Kate Thibault
Deanne Urmy

The BEF mourns the loss during this past year
of longtime Board and Advisory Board
member Linda Carlisle. Linda was innovative,
helping to create the Idea Lab Grant program;
she was generous, hosting many BEF
gatherings and celebrations; she was a
dedicated, energetic, kind-hearted member of
our community. We will treasure Linda's
memory and miss her deeply.
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Thank You to our Generous Donors!
In this fiscal year, the BEF raised over $400,000 in charitable donations

from individuals, businesses, and foundations. We are grateful for every
dollar and in-kind donation, which show your appreciation for Brookline

educators, and directly impact students and learning in the Public
Schools of Brookline, pre-K through grade 12.

$10,000 and above

$5,000 - $9,999

Green Apple Society
Founded in 2005, the Green
Apple Society is a diverse
group of donors who make
gifts of $1,000 or more to the
Brookline Education
Foundation. Their
extraordinary generosity
strengthens the BEF's ability to
support outstanding teaching,
innovative curricula,
administrative leadership,
and major educational
initiatives, which enhance the
learning experiences of
Brookline students.

Jewish Community Federation
David and Jill Altshuler

Jon Cohen and Nancy Donahoe
Fidelity Foundation Matching Gifts to Education
Gilbane Building Company
Emily Hall Tremaine Foundation, Inc.
Molly Yancovitz and Stephen Hoge
Kevin and Shannon Liss-Riordan
Ian and Jennie Roffman
United States Golf Association (USGA)

$2,500 - $4,999
Brookline Bank
De Chen
Emily Dolbear and Paul Willen
Nancy I. Farrow
Grayson Family Foundation, Bruns Grayson
James Nemetz, Hammond Residential
Tim and Shalini Kasida
The Koch Ellis Fund
Alan Kurd and Kate Esselen
Kate and Tony Leness
Evan and Amy Lieberman
David and Jelena Mann
Alan Mullen and Marian Harris
Xianhua Piao and Yong Dong
Margaret Talmers and Tom Gallitano
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Thank You to our Generous Donors!
$1,000 - $2,499
Anonymous
Kate Ardini
Oliver and Christiana Bardon
Benevity Community Impact Fund
Marco and Devorah Bitran
Deborah and David Brooks
Catherine and Matt Burke
Justin Campbell and Lucy Chie
Allen & Franka Charlupski Foundation
The Country Club
Mayur and Shilpa Desai
Adil Diouri
Joseph Ditkoff and Susan Wolf Ditkoff
Jonathan and Kathy Duggan
Eran and Yukiko Egozy
John and Stephanie Fan
David and Vinita Ferrera
Fidelity Foundation
First Republic Bank
Mark Gale and Wendy Zazik
Rachel and Glen Goldman
Bernkopf Goodman
Paul and Susan Hanson
Anna Hartmann
Michaela Hellman, RE/MAX Unlimited
Steve Herscovici and Tracy Bare
Sarah Johnson
Kevin and Christina Knopp
Surya and Mini Kolluri
Mark Kurd
Kevin Lang and Shulamit Kahn
Alan and Judith Leichtner
Petia and Michael Loukova-Iannicelli
Gianfranco and Perez Gardini Lucchesi
David and Cydney Martel
Chris Mears and Karen Katz
Melissa Mel
MGS Group
Paul and Linda Monach
Branch Moody and Marisa Nucci
Sungho Noh and Sujin Lee
Mark Norris and Alice Shin
Novartis US Foundation
John and Amaka Nwosu
Laura Perras
Peter and Donna Pertel
Kate Poverman and Raphael Bueno
Michael and Devon Powell
Ananth and Padmaja Raman
Joseph and Sarah Reilly
Robert and Sally Roth
Rothstein Foundation
Sheel and Aditi Saxena
Kay and Stanley Schlozman
Rob and Cathleen Schoen

Sheel and Aditi Saxena
Kay and Stanley Schlozman
Rob and Cathleen Schoen
Michael and Jennifer Shea
Jodi Sokoloff
John Spooner
Matthew and Anne Sudduth
Brenda Sullivan and Jeremy Kindall
Kate and Jeff Thibault
Elizabeth Ting and Henry Chen
Chinwe Ukomadu and Emily Oken
Lodewijk Voege and Beth Gilligan
Karyn Wang and Perry Stoll
Yiqin Wang
Webster Bank
Chris and Kate Weeks
Wellness in Motion
Peter and Kendra Wilde
John and Beth Winickoff
Charles Yoon and Jenny Chu

Pierce School gardeners, learning from
teachers trained in Year 2 of "The Classroom is

All Around Us" FY22 Collaborative grant.

$500 - $999
Brian Ahrens
Michelle An and Thomas Ng
Gavin Andrews and Lance Rachelefsky
Anonymous
Kate Ardini
Peter and Lucy Ascoli
Atlantic Heating and Air Conditioning
Katharine Bacon and Mark Pener
Dale Bertrand
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Thank You to our Generous Donors!
Christopher Hug and Ann Poduri
Kristin Hung
Ioana Fat
Kevin Jernigan and Allison Hastings
Marc and Sharon Jones
Seth and Rachel Kalvert
Karalis Construction
Lina Kiguel
Andrew Kurd
Steven and Colleen Laduzinski
Rob and Margaret Lawrence
Jeffrey Liebman and Eve Rittenberg
Longwood Dental Group
Josh and Jennifer Lutzker
Michael Manning and Dionne Graham
John Magee and Michelle McNiece
Massage Envy
Mathnasium
Stephen and Tish Mead
Nathaniel and Erin Meyer
Matthew and Michelle Mund
Kevin and Eileen O'Boy
Chuck Ogbodo
Eric Oldfield
Carolina Pardo
Kate Pasciucco and Ken Berman
Katherine Pimentel
Andre Pires
Pledgeling Foundation
Jennifer and Nicholas Rothstein
Susan and Joseph Rothstein
Kenneth Sadowsky
salesforce.org
Nora and Charles Sanders
Kathleen Sheehy
Eli and Ann Silk
Robert Sitkoff and Tamara Scheinfeld Sitkoff
Patrick Spearman
Zoe Spearman
Michael and Emily Speicher
Stein Family Foundation
Studio of Engaging Math
Steven Swartzman
Ben and Kate Taylor
Matt Thaler and Marisa Segel
Sam Thompson and Megan MacGarvie
Michael Toffel and Erin Deemer
David Tuch and Mette Wiegell
Thomas and Blandine Van de Velde
Claire Weeks
Dr. Robert Weintraub
Jim Wilson and Diane Pokorny Wilson
James and Melissa Wright
Raymond and Mary Patricia Wysocki
Marc and Sarah Zimman
Robert and Molly Zuker

Ridley 5th grade
students building
working wind
turbines as part of a
FY22 Idea Lab grant.

Elizabeth Boen and Kevin Orr
Boston Lyric Opera
Manfred Brigl and Katrin Uhlig
Lauren Carroll, Compass Realty
champagne silk design + build
David and Nicole Chang
Jeffrey and Shannon Ciempa
Brian Collins and Barbara Moran
Commercial Cleaning Service
The Conversation
Coolidge Corner Theater Foundation
Coolidge Corner Yoga
Sean Daley and Susan Helms Daley
Keith Dresser and Jessica Silbey
EF
Jacob and Hilary Elkins
Chris and Elizabeth Erdman
Brett Erickson and Elizabeth Ascoli
Carlos Estrada and Bita Tabesh
William Fabbri and Ann Goebel-Fabbri
Melina Fan and Benjie Chen

$500 - $999, continued

Jessica and Steve Flaherty
Forklift Catering
Stephanie Freeman
Jeremy and Anna Gall
Cindy and Roger Goldstein
Julian Gorfajn and Shanna Giora-Gorfajn
Paul Greenberg and Marla Choslovsky
Kat Gregor
Peter and Katherine Griswold
Steven and Lisa Gurdin
Daniel and Yana Guss
Nir Hacohen and Cathy Wu
Kevin Haskins
Stephen Hilt and Greg Fenton
Bob Horvath
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Thank You to our Generous Donors!
$250 - $499
Girish and Anjali Aakalu
Jason Adkins and Karen Kraut
Maurice Ahearn
Irfan and Marika Alibhai
Mark Allen and Stefanie Greenfield
Scott Ananian and Jessica Wong
Anonymous
Lloyd Axelrod
Sylvan and Katherine Baca
Jocelyn Badele and Li Chen
Barcelona Wine Bar and Restaurant
Mark Barer and Shanna Shulman
Mark Barnett and Katherine Gergen-Barnett
Jen Baum
Oscar Benavidez and Elsie Taveras-Benavidez
Brent and Lena Berc
Alex Benik and Rebecca Bermont
Leonard Bernstein
Aisha Blanchard Collins
Walter Blattler and Julia Sue
Michael and Dianne Blau
Harry Bohrs and Anne Turner
Patrick and Colleen Bonebreak
Boston Symphony Orchestra
Robert Brainin and Nicola Kean
Philip Dean Anderson and Sophie Broderick
Michael Brown and Charlotte Mao
Ran Canetti and Ronitt Rubinfeld
Philip and Kathryn Carroll
Brett Catlin
Ming Chen
Chestnut Hill Realty Corporation
Jacqueline Chezar
Bruce Churchill
Dean and Leslie Cohen
Daria Cohen
Chad and Abigail Cox
Andrew Dankwerth and Alisa Busch
Anand Devaiah and Manju Subramanian
Sarah DiMascio
John Doench and Catherine Wolf
Dominion Energy Charitable Foundation
Austen Earl
Sarah Rae Easter
Katherine Economy
Barbara Edgar
Edward Edgar
Steven Ehrenberg and Laura Weinstein
Michael Elkon
Jason Esselen
Fathi and Maria Kurd
Kathleen Ferrara
Seth and Melissa Finkelstein
Kevin Fitzgerald and Heidi Okamura

Giovanni Flammia and Stacey Jackson Flammia
Brett and Ouida Foster
Richard and Susan Smith Family Foundation
John Freese and Wendy Wolf
Frank Friedman and Sarah Kianovsky
Sloane Furness and Dan Steketee
Dave Gacioch and Curran Schiefelbein
Sandy Gadsby and Nancy Brown
Nancy and Nat Gardiner
Gus and Elizabeth Gardner
Matthew and Katharine Garvey
Yuval and Bonny Gilbert
Mike Gilbert and Katie Unger
Barry Golden
Paul Greer and Helen MacDonald
Matthew and Heejin Gregory
Thomas Hantakas, Jr.
Mitch and Beth Harris
Christopher and Michele Heavey
Lisa Henson
Julia and Holden Hodgson
Robert Hopkins
Neil and Serene Horowitz
Belinda Hsu and David Weisner
Geoff and Jennifer Hunt
Chima Ikonne
Mori Insinger and Dinan Messiqua
James Fiala and Robin Hennessy
Alexander P. Jaques and Jessica Shattuck
Tom Jehn and Janet McIntosh
Chris Kaczmarek and Mary Liz Brenninkmeyer
Pamela and Steven Katz
Scott Katz and Megan Bernstein
Jarmo Kekalainen
Kevin Donahue and Kerry Costello
Jaegak Kim and Seoungmin Kang
Ross Knights
Jaehan Koh
Dru Krishnan and Dascha Weir
Kimberly and Jeffrey Kushner
Anna Kuznetsova
Raymond Kwong and Judy Cheng
Dana and David Lazowski
Alexandre Lecarme
Marc Lenburg and Julia Charles
TJ Leonard
Brett Levy and Nicole Leavenworth
Ted Lewis and Lisa Stahl
Suny and Yen Liaw
Markus Lorenz and Jeniely Gerena
David Lubitz
Margot and Brian MacArthur
Joanne Liautaud and Ted MacLean
David Mandel
Cyril McArdle
Dennis and Michele Mendoza  page 26



Thank You to our Generous Donors!
$250 - $499 continued "The pandemic has been stressful for

students and staff on many levels. My BEF
grant allowed me to develop new skills for
helping myself and others recognize
when our nervous system is in "fight or
flight" and bring it back into the "safe and
social" state. This state is critically
necessary for learning, connection, and
prosocial behaviors." 

- Mary Angione, BHS
"Buteyko Breathing Training" 

FY22 Teacher grant

Anthony and Elizabeth Meyer
Judy Meyers and Mark Pasternack
Mint Julep
Ricardo Misraji
Peter and Nicole Mitton
Jace Murray
David Nalven and Jill Goldman
Robert Neer and Yuan Phan
Neto's Cleaning
David Oldfield and Maryann Minard
Jane Oldfield-Spearman
Jacob Ossar and Mary Landrigan-Ossar
Ed Page and and Marilyn Tressel
Margaret Paget
Paul Warren and Amy Evenson
Chuck and Naomi Pearlman
Andy Pforzheimer
Jack Pirozzolo and Anne Depew
Dave and Julie Porter
Marcus and Jennifer Quigley
Kevin Taback and Arden Reamer
Edward Riekstins
Rachel Robbins
Christine and Jamie Rogers
Ziv Rozenblum and Orit Beitler-Rozenblum
Marc Rysman and Michelle Ephraim
Robert and Kathryn Sajdak
Jane and Diana Saker
Leonel Sanchez
Philip and Tracy Schroeder
Aaron Schwartz and Tamar Winter
Kathryn Seevers
Brian and Lisa Sheehan
James Slayton and Phillip Hernandez
Jerome Spindel
St. Anne's Credit Union
Robert Stern and Gail Howrigan
Roger Tackeff
Kian Tarn and Sarah Luchansky
Jamie Thompson
Philip and Nicola Thompson
Tamyra Toole
Benjamin Trachtenberg
Akihiko and Tomoka Uchiyama
Deanne and Tom Urmy
Alex Velinzon and Anait Arutunian
Victor and Cara Viktorov
Minh Vu and Susan Shu
Ellen Walpert and Chris Kobran
Scott and Robin Weisman
Leonard Wholey and Maria Naylor
Todd and Hiroko Williamson
Pieter Wolters and Ank Stuyfzand
Marianne Yood

$100 - $249 
Farida Abane
Larry Abrams
Carol Addoyobo
Yaw Aduboffour
Efosa Airuehia
Stephen Albanese and Lisa Dunn-Albanese
Amazon Smile Foundation
America's Test Kitchen
Brooks Ames and Mariela Guardia Ames
Drew Ames and Amy Margalit
Anonymous
John and Julie Ardini
Stacey Ardini
Yafa Arkin
Philippe and Wynne Armand
Ted and Alison Arnstein
Miriam Aschkenasy
Victor Aviles
Matthew Baker
Bank of America Charitable Foundation
Rebecca Baron
Samuel and Marion Batchhelder
Jack and Charlotte Bath
Heinrich Baumann and Hannah Parker
Amy Bayer
Christina Becker
David Begelfer and Bette Ann Libby
Dan Bergman and K. C. Turnbull
Brian Bergstein and Gretchen Heefner
Dr. Donald and Jane Bermont
Andrew Bernstein and Jacqueline S. Shoback
Sagnik and Anjana Bhattacharya
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Thank You to our Generous Donors!

Petra and Adrian Bignami
Mark and Kathy Bloomfield
Bernard and Heidi Blotner
Boda Borg
Lisa Bodine
Colleen Boen
Courtney Boen
Jim Boen
Lauren Boen
Robert Boen
Sheley and Pat Boen
Seamus Boshell and Jennifer Greene
Ruby and Cristian Bossa
Boston Budo
Sylvain and Laura Bouix
Adrienne and Jon-Mychal Bowman
Chris Boyd and Carin Aquiline
Rebecca Brendel
Graciela Briceno
Michael Brill and Lisa Irvings
Alan and Keiko Broomhead
Steven Brown
Philip Buckley, Jr
Clive Burcham
Howard Burkat
Nicolas Calderon
Greg Callahan
Robert and Kristen Callahan
Brian Campbell and Kim U. Dang
Peggy and Edward Campion
Urban Carmel
Lauren Carroll and Bobby O'Connor
Carter Family Fund
Edmund Case
Celebrity Series of Boston
Meghna Chakrabarti
Joseph and Lisa Chan
Tina Chan
Hsiu-Lan Chang
Crystal Chang
I-Ting Chang
Patrick Chang
Steven Chang and Kathie Huang
Dehua Chen
Rainbow Chen
Chhabra Family
An Chi and JaZahn Clevenger
Margaret Child
Wendall and Serena Chin
See Hoon Choi and Ji-Heui Seo
Siuchi Chong
Joseph Chu
Chia-Ying Chuang and Martin King
Shari Churwin

$100 - $249 continued Robert Cohen, M.D. and Amy N. Ship
George and Karin Cole
Titi Falusi Cole
Tom Connolly
Molly Cook
Tim Cook
Pam and Kaitlin Corcoran
Carolina Coronado
Kelly and Joseph Cote
Kyle K Courtney
Robert Cox and Dara Kovel
Jennifer Crombie
Gordon and Wendy Cromwell
Alicia D'Aloia
Ken and Cindy Dantzig
Jonathan B David
Rakefet David-Schwartz
Karen Davidson
Michelle Davis
Koen De Witte and Ana Maricevic
Deb and Andrew Becker
Curt Degenhart
Jeff DeGrasse
Rory Dela Paz and Jane Ellin
John Dempsey and Mary Scott
Matt Denault
Andy and Lan Dennie
Susan Detz
Dan and Amy Deutsch
Erik Deutsch and Julie Hong
Dennis and Betsy DeWitt
Sam and Kha Dickerman
Chris DiOrio
Christopher Dippel and Christine Santos
VJ Divine
Ellen Dockser
Jennifer Donaldson
Michael Donovan
Ben Dorton
Joseph Dottino

Bear the police dog relaxes between
rounds at the 5th Grade Spelling Bee.
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Thank You to our Generous Donors!
Thomas Downes and Ann Velenchik
David and Katrina Driscoll
Max Dublin
Keith Duclos and Kim Percival
Claudette and Darrell Dudley
Barbara Dumas
Jeff Eagle
Joshua and Annie Eagle
Emily Edgar
Educational Advocates
Alisha Elliott
Chike Emenike
Nneka Emenyonu
Yuliya Epifantseva
Erik and Lauren Knelson
Curt Eriksen
Jack Esselen
Luke and Trish Esselen
Lucila Esteves
Eureka Puzzles, Inc.
Olu Fagbemiro
Debbie Faires
Lai Shin Family Foundation
Julie Farago
David Feldman and Janet Echelman
Tony and Heather Ferrari
Paul Fingersh
David and Karen Firestone
Mike Firestone
Kimberly Flannery
James E. Fleming and Linda C. McClain
Taylor Fleming
Mary Folliard
Graham Foster
Ronne and Irene Friedman
Lesli Friel
Wei Fung
James Funk
Suvranu and Kriston Ganguli
Geoff Melton and Jenn Marckres
Benjamin and Sara Gewurz
Michael and Sarah Giarrusso
Matt Gifford and Erin Gately
Ryan and Denise Gilchrist
Jonathan and Melyssa Goldberg
Jonathan and Kim Golden
Randi Goldman
Steven Goldstein and Hui J. Deng
Marcus Gordon and Carolyn Cline
Jeremy and Einav Goverman
James and Christina Grady
William Graham
Diana Grass
Kathryn Gray
Ed Greable
Ted and Dru Greenwood
William Grimes and Melinda Stanford

Brian and Marci Grossman
Evan and Jocelyn Guggenheim
Heng Guo and Zhiheng Pan
Stephanie and James Guseh
Thelma Guseh
Johanna Gutlerner
Mary Beth and Raul Guzman
Kerrie Hagan
Patrick and Maureen Hagan
Cindy Hale
Andrew Halpert and Jane Kanarek
Dave and Connie Hanson
Ann Harris
Ryan Harvey
Kathleen Hathaway
Nicole Haughey
Carrie Healy
Heather Walsh and Mike DeLucia
Lauren Heller and Dwight Schultheis
Hemant Bhide and Pooja Bhagat
Karen M. Henley and Laurie Goldman
Connie Henry
Kristen Hess
Joseph and Elizabeth Hewitt
Highland Kitchen
Zach Himmelsbach
Jun Ho and Mary Beth Son
Leigh and Daisy Hochberg
David Hodgkins
John F. Hodgman and Adele Pike
Susan Holliday
Molly Howard
Christina and Samuel Hsieh
Zhennian Huang and Jian Tang
Brandon and Chelsey Huffman
Anna and Brian Hughes
Donna Hurley
Michael Hurst
Moris I
Teresa Loraine I
Steve and Liz Idhaw
Victor Ifemesia
Hirobumi and Akiko Igawa
Chidi and Uche Ikonne
Uchenna Ikonne
Steven Isakoff and Sherri Spear
Gueorgui Ivanov and Petia Petrova
J. McLaughlin
Carrie Jacobs
Angela Jaimes
Sean Jen
John Hancock Financial Services, Inc.
Elizabeth Johnson and Alastair Brown
Beth Jones
Meghan Jones
Anna and Kenneth Juster
Yair K
Adam Kahn and Kimberly Smith

$100 - $249 continued
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Thank You to our Generous Donors!

Dee Kanemi
Lisa and George Karalis
Yomen Karime and Mounir Matraji
The Karnovsky Family
Tom and Kathy Kates
David Kaufman and Nicole Kahn
Richard Kazis and Jill Medvedow
Jessie and Nick Keppeler
Jonathan and Jennifer Kerner
Jason and Erica Key
Alan Khazei and Vanessa Kirsch
Russ Khederian
Leslie Kirwan
Reuben Kobulnik and Lauren Stern
Bondi and Jane Kolozvary
Suzanne Kolpa
Bruce and Jamie Koplan
Paul and Skye Kramer
David Kravitz
Andrew Kuller
Jordanna L'Esperance
Jasen Lambright
Jim and Michelle Lapides
Eric Larrondo and Vera Spagnolo
Eben Lasker
Sarah Lassey
Andrew and Sue Lattuca
Randy Lauffer and Alice Vincent
Gareth Lawson and Nicole Smith
Diane Leclair
Ellie Lee and Yoon Jun Kang
Hyunjoo Lee
Thomas and Jean Lee
Leonard Leichnitz
Mark and Masha Leuner
Judy Levenson and Mark Coven
Jonathan Levi and Kay Tanfield
Peter Levin and Samara Kaufman
Steven Levitsky and Liz Mineo
Jonathan Li and Elaine Yu
John Liang and Phoebe Hyde
Adam and Jane Licurse
Adelle Lilly
Michael and Cindy Lin
Wen Lin
Steven Lines and Carey Goldberg
Kimberly Loscalzo
Arthur Lowry
Raymond and Theresa Lui
Omar Mabrouk
Bradley and Barbara MacDonald
Mark and Lisel Macenka
Danielle MacKenzie
Christopher and Ariel Maddocks
Elaine Mahoney
Mark and Jocelyn Mahoney

$100 - $249 continued Guotong Man and Yaping Lin
Manish and Kiran Maski
Lorri Marek-Kagan
Mark and Miriam Gorman
Andrew Marley
Evelyn Marsh
Massage Envy
John and Shelly Mattes
Yano Mazlen and Rebecca Mautner
Finnian and Martina McCausland
William McCormick and Yasuyo Iguchi
Michael McGlone
Charlotte McKee
Christina Medina
Angela Meehan
Alice Mencke and Anne Lowe
John and Helen Mencke
David and Carolina Tejedor Meyers
Elisabeth Meyi
Jonathan Miller and Marisa Jupiter
Vicki C. Milstein
Michael Minard
Alan Mislove and Sarah Talmadge Nardi
Scott and Thatchaporn Mitchell
Seth and Katie Mitchell
The Mitnick-Johnson Family
Ehud and Elana Mokady
Michael Monroe and Lisa Underhill
Benjamin and Rebecca Moor
Cheron Morris
Jess Morris
Peggy Morrison
Lillian Moy-Yee
Michael Murphy and Lori Farnan
Mneesha and Nitish Nahata
Claudio Nahmias and Garolina Pardo Sas
Paula Narenkivicius
William and Elizabeth Near
Robert Neer
Lindsey Nest
Max and Amy Newell
Omar Njie
Joseph Nnadi
Mariah and Arthur Nobrega
Tosin O
Sara O'Brien and Russell Cox
David and Daria O'Connor
Greg O'Donnell
Fergus O'Donoghue and Carolyn Mansfield
Brian and Jean O'Halloran
Uche Obiuku
Jessica Okeeffe
David Oldfield
TJ Oliva and Karla Aleon
Ade Olumide
Ify Ononogbu
Amaka Onwuzurike
Gil and Ayelet Oren  page 30



Thank You to our Generous Donors!

Sophie Oriordan
Willy and Lynn Osborn
Kei and Tomoko Ouchi
Jaime Oviedo and Sandra Cerda
Caroline and Creighton Page
Felipe Pait and Susanna Stern
Nicole Patton
PayPal Charitable Giving Fund
Erin Peterson
Mai-Dzung Phan
Alex Pierpont
David and Sarah Pisacich
Scot Plotnick and Melissa Hackel
Martin Pollak and Patricia Correa
Tabitha Poorvu
Stephen Popper and Georgia
Churilla
Gary Prado
William Provost and Stacey Zelbow
Harsha Pulluru
Michelle Raftery and Jessica
Farnham
Michael and Toby Raybould
Jessica Rechtien
Grant and Kelsey Reckhow
Thomas and Sarah Reed
Elisa Reiter
F. Meade and Eileen W. Reynolds
Clint Richmond and Suzanne
Federspiel
Richard and Lucy Robb
Jamie Robertson
Colby Rogers
Rick Rogers
Michael and Linda Roper
Eli Rosenbaum
Matthew Rosenfeld
John Ross and Megan Sandel
Ronenn Roubenoff
Frederick Ruberg and Nira Pollack
Elaine Russell
Peter Sacks and Debbie Jacobs
Sean and Marcy Sacks
Ryan and Kristina Sadlo
Mariko Sakurai
Matt and Katie Sawatzky
Rob Sawtelle
Paul and Carolyn Sax
Michele Sax
Jamie P Scanlon
Julianna Schantz-Dunn
Thomas and Tania Schlatter
Jacob and Claire Schneider
Laura Schulz and Susan Kaufman
Gary Schwartz-Moore
Lisamarie Sears

$100 - $249 continued Janet Settle
Ningzhou Shen
Haitao Shi and Jianyan Huang
Grace Shin
Christopher Shumate
Ben and Gabrielle Sigel
Paul and Liane Silevitch
Eric Sillman
Craig and Lauren Silva
Shana Silveri
Stephen Silverman and Barbara Sisson
Miriam Silvestri
Linda and Harold Simansky
Silviya Simeonova
Robert and Nicole Simon
Leigh Simons
Jonathan Simpson and Marya Cohen
Robert Siris
Atle and Anabelle Skalleberg
Ian Sklaver
Sara Slavin
John and Anne Slusser
Seymour Small and Joan Rachlin
Julie Smith
Shelley Smyth
Robert and Elizabeth Solinga
Samuel Solomon
Jeff Spagat and Jocelyn Glatzer
David and Juanita Spearman
Kate Spearman
Lily Spearman
Jeff and Alice Speck
Daniel Spector and Sarah Unger
Chris Sporcic
Kimberley Springer and Michele Aghassi
Tom St. Jean
Jonathan and Wendy Stahl
Lars and Anna Stangenberg
Erica Stanley
Dan Star and Emine Fetvaci
Alejandro Steiner
Karen Stensrude
Karen Queen Stern and Benjamin Stern
Jim and Susan Stockard
John Stone and Sally Peterson
Jin Suk and Barbara Stein
Lexi Sullivan
Fred Taub and Susan Cohen
Korina Tazbir and Jaromir Nosal
Ashley Tessier
Thistle Designs, Susan Nock
Neda Toloue
Kyla Toomey
Stark Townend
Bob Trammell
Donna Treece
Jean and Mike Trias
John Triedman and Susan Hellerstein  page 31



Thank You to our Generous Donors!

"The BEF has provided the funds for some of
the most impactful professional
development we offer in Brookline. The BEF
allows teachers to choose the exact type of
professional development that will best suit
what they need to grow in their practice." 



- Donna Sartanowicz, BHS

"National Art Education Association
Conference" FY22 Collaborative grant

James and Dawn Tringas
tripadvisor Gift Matching Program
Nathaniel and Alice Tucker
Michael Turlo
Wayne Tworetzky and Jenifer Lightdale
Emmanuel Udekwe
Jonathan Unglaub and Naoko Sugiyama
Grace Uwakwe
Ellen Valentgas
John and Barbara VanScoyoc
Jessica Vazquez
Clifton Verdieu
Alison Vinciguerra
Kristen Von Campe
Shan Wang
Tenzin Wangyal
Todd and Tara Washburn
Robert and Meredith Watman
Robert Weinberg and Amy Shulman
Jonathan Weintroub and Roberta Singal
James and Jennifer Wells
Rachel Levy Wexler and Michael Wexler
Leigh Whittaker
Hans and Nina Widlund
Mona Wiener
Daniel Willig and Marie Burrage
Scott and Nancy Wilson
Theodore and Simone Winston
Ann Starnbach Wise and Adam Wise
Mackenzie Snow Wiswell
Dean Wolpowitz and Shanti Serdy
Michael Wood
Julie Wroble
Jeffrey Wulfson and Melissa Langa
Lisa Wyman
Yanping Xiao
Sameer Yadav
Jamie Yadoff
Yankee Magazine, Amy Traverso
Yankee Publishing
George and Ninotchka Yee
Nick Yoder and Jenny Tam
Elizabeth Yoselevsky
Jay and Leigh Youmans
Jana Young
Chad Zahner
Michele Zanini and Ludovica Mottura
Juanjuan Zhang
Tracy Zinner

$100 - $249 continued up to $99
Ashley Ackerman
Stephanie Africk
Kirkland Ahrens
Chima Akanwa
Roy and Reut Akerman
Linda Akpan
Kurt Anderson
Daryl Andrews
Anietie Andy
Anonymous
Sourena Ansari and Suzanne Hamill
Nancy Antonellis
Nancy Archer
Christopher and Dianne Arico-Muendel
Geoff Arnold and Ann Carol Grossman
Obie and Usha Arthur
Kayode Asupoto
Melanie Audy
Ekaterina Babusheva
Ronny Bachrach
Michele Baker
Phyllis Baker and Elizabeth Baker Jacobi
James Bakum and Gioia Perugini
Simon and Marie-Flore Baldacci
Elena Balzac
Shirley Barbaro
Liz Barcewicz
James Bardin and Chris Chanyasulkit
Perry Becker
Betty Bekker
Kellon Belfon
Gina Bellevue
Leanna Bellevue
Heidy Benson
Adrienne Benton
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Thank You to our Generous Donors!
up to $99 continued
Saba Berhie
Catherine Bernard
Kelsey Berry
Susan Berry
Ernie Bianco
Megan Bickford
BlackRock
Nathan Blake and Katherine Butler
Samara Bloomfield
Joshua and Rebecca Blouwolff
Bryce and Amanda Blynn
John and Sarah Boehs
Carl Boen
Daniel Boen
Joe Boen
Aaron and Amy Bogart
Dan Bohrs
Sydney Boom
Hanna Bordas
Jennifer Borman
Alex and Stephanie Borns-Weil
Jason Bowes
Irayma Graciela Briceno
Tanya Brooks
Michael Bruns
Ken Budreau
Alex and Marina Burdenko
Shar Butler
Vincent Butty and Wenyu Jiang
Hether Cahill
Caroline Cai
Rachel Calado
Matthew Callahan
Peter Callahan
Scott Callahan
Oscar Campos
Anne-Marie Carlson
Julia Cavanaugh
David Chaet
Kirsten Champlin
Tha and Edward Chan
Joanna Chang
Huan Chen and Mi Li
Pei-Hsuan Chen
Zhike Chen and Zhuo Liu
Ka Ming Cheng and Diana Tsang
Long Cheng and Yi Su
Susan Chong
Christian Karl and Marianne Nourzad Karl
Kenneth Christopher and Clare Horkan
Margaret Chu-Moyer
Kerrianne Ciccone
Peter Clemons
John Patrick Tan Co and Sylvia Chu
Greg Collins and Susan Dolphin
Alisa Conner

Ethan Costigan
Michelle Cove
Amber Covington
Naama Crisp
Josh Currier and Jennifer Snaman
Maria D'Addieco
Mara Dale
Ben de la Cretaz
Serena De Vita
Barbara Delpido
Jenny Delpido
Sophia Denucci
Amy and Austin Derris
Viraj and Sumit Dhanda
Haley Domina
Colin Downes
Matthew Drinkwater
Steven Drury and Yukiko Takagi
Loretta Dubova
Sandra Duggan
Susan Edelman
Rose Egbuiwe
Amy Ehrenworth
Alex Eldridge
Patrick Ellinor and Shana Birnbaum
Chad Ellis and Trish Blais
Kemy Emesih
Emily Engeland and Colleen Emmett
Facebook
Jessica Fagan
Kelly Fattman
Melissa Feeley
Deborah Feldman
Yan Feng and Shaoyong Chen
Christine Ferrara
Laura Ferrer
Vicky Ferstler
Stephen and Cathy Flaherty
Becky Flanagan
Jack and Sandra Fleishman
Alexander and Meredith Forse
Katie Frade
Samia and Nizar Fransis
John and Linda Freeman
Desiree Freeman
Hamutal Friedman and Yair Shlomo Frastai
Taro Fukao
Archon and Deborah Fung
Nina Fusillo
Charlotte and Stephan Gaehde
Beverly and Ron Gallagher
Emily Gallagher
Logan Gallagher
Peggy and Paul Gallagher
Bryanna Gallant
Greg and Kate Gamwell
Gangadhar Jogikalmath and Leena Gandhi
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Thank You to our Generous Donors!
up to $99 continued
Christie Garbarino
Emanuel Gardiner
Margaret Gasperoni
GenkiYa
Georgiadis Family
Jackie Giannakoulis
Eric and Ingrid Glassoff
Michael Glover and Jessica Mols
Jason Go
The Goldner Family
Ken and Jennifer Goldsmith
Scott and Kimberly Goldsmith
Sandra Goroff
Kiran and Sarika Gowda
Jonathan and Amy Grayson
Michael Greeley and Shoshanna Kostant
Lizzy Green Huynh
Amy Green
Abby Greenberg
Dana Grey
Andy Guttell and Karen Shashoua
Melissa Haber
Katie Hannon
Rosellen Hardt
Sue Hardy
Lynn Harris
Sarah Harris
Sarah and Peter Harris
Alex and Amy Harwin
Michael Haskins
Casey and Hermann Hassenstein
Rachel Hawkinson
Elizabeth Hayes
Melissa Robinson Healey
Ira Heffan and Deborah Kanter Heffan
Tyson Heilhecker and Jennifer Goodrich
Julie Heinzelman
Jason Hellendrung and Lynne Castronuovo
Florence Heuschen
Kevin Hickey
Sarah Hijaz
David Hilditch
Mitch Hilton
Patrick Horgan and Kathleen O'Brien
David and Koko Howell
Jing Huang and Shao Feng Situ
Pinzhu Huang
Mary Hughes
Yong Hur and Yumi Ogata
Jennifer Isaacs
Sarah Jay and Ian Huntington
Jeffrey and Jessica Barmach
Hongxia Jia and Molly Du
Katie Jones
Mark Jones
Michael Jones

Morgan and Molly Jones
Anna Juraschek
Yuko Kajiwara
Ann Kamensky and Steve Taub
Eric Kan
Michael Kan
Stephanie Karger
Cheryl and Greg Kashmer
Anne Kelly
Francis and Mona Kelly
Susan Kemp
Lena Kikuchi
Aramayis Kirakosyan and Ani Aslikyan
Alfred Kiranga
Yoshinori Kitagawa
Andy Knudsen
Brendan Kobus
Bharati and Ajar Kochar
Alison and Joe Kolozvary
Margaret Kolozvary
Rachel Kolpa
Connor Kortje
Laura Kotzeff
Brad Kramer and Beth Kaufman
Leah Kronenberg
Rebecca Krouner
Maksym Kutsevol
Kenneth Laird and Devanshi Patel
John and Kathleen Lamb
Manuel and Carolina Lancastre
Mara Landers
Urban Larson
Karinatei Leghemo
Richard and Stephanie Leiter
Christine Leonard
Tom W. and Dena Lerra
Tom and Ellen Leuner
Thomas Levenson and Katha Seidman
Dan Levy and Gaby Alcala
Hui Li
Guoyan Liang
Wen-Hung Lin
Jenn Linardos
Eric and Dietra Litt
Joanne Lloyd
J Lo
James Lockwood and Katherine Risse
Joseph and Erin Loparo
Nancy Lowery
David Lucas
Tess MacCurdy
Bill Madden-Fuoco
Jennifer Magaziner
Shruthi Mahalingaiah & Henning Willers
the Mahon family
Christopher Maier
Emily Mallen
Matthew Manke
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Thank You to our Generous Donors!
up to $99 continued
Stuart Marquis and Wendy Friedman
Jennifer Maylone
Mark and Sandra Mazur
Sean McCarthy
Sandra McCormack
David McCuin
Izzy McDonald
Lisa P McGrath
Harriet McGraw
Kelley McIlvaine
Ever McMillan
Fred and Lili Meisel
Abbye Meyer
Robert Miller
Rose Miller
Ellen Mills
Bobby Milstein and Joanna Davidson
Timothy J. Mitchison and Christine M. Field
Naofusa Miyagawa
Leona Mizer
Sandre Moncriffe
Anupom Mondal and Shibli Das
Katy Monico
Matthew and Margaret Monteith
Mary Moore
Debra Morales
Bridget and Philipp Muelbert
Elyse Mullen
Stephanie and Andy Mullins
Ariana Mutchler
Alejandra Nahmias
George Naumov and Yana Piralkova
OJ Ndebbio
Yael Neeman-Schubert
Ulf Neisius and Violetta Karwacki-Neisius
Jessica Ng
Stephanie Ngom
Kristi Nicoli
Michael Noble
Alex Nugent
Emmanuel Nwafor
Nonso Nwosu
Elizabeth Nyman
Okorite Emilia Nzelu
Melissa O'Berg
Brianna O'Connell
Kathleen O'Connell
Larry O'Donnell
Priscilla O'Reilly
Devon Oberle
Robert Obi-Tabot
Kingsley Obialor
Mary Obodosike
Chigozie Odediran
Terrica Odum
Sandra Ofori

Michael and Eileen O'Grady
Tochi Okoro
Maida Omerovic
Uzo Opurum
Sonie Osagie
R. Berred Ouellette
Sharon Paley
Matthew and Miriam Pappas
Jack Pardo
Dana and Jefferson Parker
Aniruddh Patel and Jennifer Burton
Kirtan Patel
John Payne
Darcy Peifer
Lynn Pelach
Caroline Peters
Natalie Peterson
Samantha Pitkin
Sam Polk and Kathryn Becker
Andrew Porter and Ellen Fridland
Meghan Pugach
Connie Rabinovitz
Stephen Rabinovitz
Jennifer Raitt
Gleeson and Anu Rebello
Emily Redburn
Brian Reed
Kimberly Renderos
Joel Richards
Carlos and Alisa Ridruejo
Tina Riso
Michael Ritter
Maria Roby
Lauren Rocha
Meighan and Stephen Rock
Patricia Roeser
Gregory Rogers and Jenny Larm
Jonathan Rose and Kristen McCann
Ellen Rosenblatt
Nancy Rosenblatt
Sara Rosenfield
Brooke Rosing
Elissa Rottenberg
Justyne Roy
Michael and Patricia Ruane
Jason Ryder
Talesha Saint-Marc
Patricia and Adrian Salic
Daniel Saltzman and Jennifer Amigone
Juan Cristobal Sanchez
Vivian Sas
Kai Saukkonen
Ken Sazama
Abby Scanlon
Maria Scerri
Adrian Scharfstein and Marcela Morgheinstern
Edward Scheer
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Thank You to our Generous Donors!
up to $99 continued
Richard and Jeannine Schroder
Reena Schultz
Cyrus and Tamaki Segawa Konstantinakos
Russell Seidle and Dena Haddad
Marisa and Miguel Serrano
Glen Sherman and Hannah Protzman
Rob Sherry
Kenichi and Saori Shimada
Rynat Sibahatau and Katsiaryna Talstashova
Don Siddell
Benjamin Simmons
Michelle Simon
Michelle Smith
Amber Sommer
Mingyang Song and Ying Chen
Marcia and JC Sosa
Samantha Soto
Ashley Southworth
Anna Spearman
Timothy Stanish and Carolyn Glass
Sabina Steede
Wes Stephanian
Madeline Stephen
Mary Stephen
Elisa Stern
Craig Stevens
Stone/Prusty Family
Gary and Meda Strauss
Jandi Strong
Shruthi Suresh
Martjin and Anneroos Suyten
Gabe Tai
Linda Tarant
Ojas Tejani
Christine Teklehaimanote
Jill Tepper
the Uribe-Barrero Family
Meggie Thompson
Liam Tobin
Billye Toussaint
Erin Tran
Ethan Treistman and Marissa Heller-Treistman
Lita Truitt
Jesse Tucker
Lucy Tupu-Oldfield
Sergey and Christine Urman
Kelly Vaxevanis
Carlos Villafuerte
Sarah Vilnit
Nancy Vineberg
Nicole Vitkosky
Jeff Waitkus
Alex and Althea Waldron

Eyewu Walker-Nthenda
Ann Walsh
Guoxiao Wang
Qi Wang
Xiofan Wang
Yaoyu Wang
Jeremy Ward
De'Shawn Washington
Kelsey Waterman
Colette Watson
Jeff and Charlene Watson
Wei Zhou and Shouai Wei
Aaron Weiss
Alexander and Rachel Weiss
Wendy and Brian Whelan
Barbara Wilkinson
Gail Williams-Hoyte
Sarah Williamson and Bree Allen
Charles and Meredith Wilson
Rachel Winer
Joyce Winters
Katia Wish
John Wolff
Michael Wootton and Ana Maria Rosales
Suiqing Yang and Wenwei Xu
Ethan Yankowitz and Amy Gwiazda
Kierstyn Yardley
Mingyu Ye
Teddy Yerarsu
Nancy Yood
Pai En Yu
Tinghu Zhang and Jinsong Sun
Di Di Zhang
Guoli Zhao
Xia Zhao

"This grant allowed me to be immersed in field
science and to develop strong connections with
scientists around the world. Such ongoing
professional work is invaluable to me as a
teacher, but my students benefit from my
deepened expertise and enthusiasm about
science."

 - Mark Goldner, Heath
"Climate Science in the High Arctic"

FY22 Teacher grant
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We regret any errors, and encourage you to reach out 
to us if you have any questions about your gift.



completed mosaic by Lincoln School art students - result of a
BEF Teacher Grant written by art teacher Basha Goldstein-Weiss

Thank you for supporting the BEF and, through us, the talented educators of
Brookline! Please visit our website to learn more about the grants and

programs we fund.

www.brooklineeducation.org

Keep in touch and help spread the word!
PO Box 470652 Brookline 02447

617-232-3846

http://www.brooklineeducation.org/

